Kenyon Hoffman
July 12, 1933 - March 9, 2016

Kenyon D. Hoffman, 82, of Boone, Iowa passed away at the Israel Family Hospice House
in Ames, Iowa on Monday, morning, March 7, 2016. He was born on July 12, 1933 in
Boone, Iowa the son of Howard and Marjorie (Davis) Hoffman. On July 21, 1955, he
married Mary Hutson at the First Baptist Church in Boone. Kenyon graduated from Boone
High School in 1951 and Drake University in 1956 with a Degree in Actuary Science. He
was an actuary with the Iowa Insurance Commission and Life Investors. For 42 years, he
was a Christmas tree farmer. Kenyon enjoyed fishing and the couple took numerous
cruises throughout the years. He was a member of the First Baptist Church in Boone and
the Iowa Tree Growers Association. Kenyon was a veteran serving in the Army during the
Korean Conflict. His parents, Howard and Marjorie, and sister-in-law, Imogene Hoffman,
preceded him in death. Surviving is his wife Mary of Boone; 3 sons Dan Hoffman of
Marion, Iowa, Mark Hoffman of Cedar Rapids, Iowa and Paul Hoffman of Boone; a brother
Dean Hoffman of Lubbock, Texas; and longtime family friend Kelly Bemus and Steve Emig
both of Cedar Rapids, Iowa. Funeral services will be held on Wednesday afternoon,
March 9th at 1:30 p.m. at the Stark-Welin Chapel in Boone with Pastor Janell Bloem
officiating. A private interment service for the family will be in the Squire Boone Cemetery
southeast of Boone. Visitations will be held at the Stark-Welin Chapel on Wednesday
afternoon one hour prior to the time of service. In memory of Kenyon, memorials may be
directed to the family for distributions to charities at a later date.

Comments

“

Hi my name is Kayla and I am a local bible teacher. I am so sorry for the loss of your
loved one. There is a very comforting scripture at Isaiah 25:8. It says that soon
Jehovah will swallow up death forever and that he will wipe away all of the tears. So
we can all look forward to a time when death will be no more. I hope that this
scripture can bring some true comfort during these difficult times.

Kayla - April 22, 2016 at 04:39 PM

“

Mary and family,
We want to offer our sympathy at your loss. Kenyon was a good guy to know and am
glad we did. Mary and family, we know where he is now as has joined his parents,
brother and others in a place where there is peace. May you feel God holding you all
close now and always.

Gary & Karen McCool - March 08, 2016 at 12:15 PM

“

Mary: You are in my thoughts and prayers. Feel so sorry for you. I remember when
Kenyon was so close to Don and Jerry and we three couples spent alot of time
together. Many happy memories. I now live in Texas. Just know that he is in a better
place.
Joyce Roberts Swain Conklin

Joyce Roberts Swain Conklin - March 07, 2016 at 03:01 PM

